




April 8, 2019 

 

Attention: Measure Z Committee 

Re: Measure Z clarification 

 

Dear Respected Members of Measure Z Citizen's Advisory Committee, 

 

I would like to first thank you for your contribution to distributing Measure Z monies to the many worthy applicants 

that were funded this coming fiscal year. It is no easy task determining where to spend the monies. 

 

I write this letter for my own clarification of what happened to the SHARC (item 41) application. At the meeting of 

March 21 we were rated high on getting funded. Then at the March 28 meeting that I attended with Simon Frech from 

KMUD, it was not even on the list to be voted on. I had felt we were “in like flint” so did not think to speak of it at the 

meeting. The request was for $5,000. for an amateur radio repeater and batteries on Grasshopper Peak, west of Weott. 

This repeater is vital for that area of the coast. It provides two-way radio on coverage 147.33MHz from Garberville to 

Eureka and beyond, and most importantly, to areas along Avenue of the Giants, Bull Creek Road, Ettersburg, 

Honeydew, and north of Petrolia, and most of the Mattole Road to Ferndale. Cell phone reception in that area is 

extremely spotty.  

 

For many years SHARC has been providing communications for the Marathons on on the Avenue of the Giants, as 

well as Tour of the Lost Coast. SHARC members do this as a public service. These events rely on the Grasshopper 

repeater for medical calls and other emergencies. 

 

Grasshopper Peak is inaccessible due to very poor road access during the winter. The repeater is currently 

nonfunctional until we can drive up to the site to investigate and possibly repair. We know the batteries need to be 

replaced, new repeater equipment would greatly increase the utility of this remote, solar powered transmitter / receiver 

for years to come. 

 

Curiosity allows me to ask the next question. Out of the 11-12 million dollars received for Measure Z, the 

disappointment was palatable at this meeting's attendees in regard to no monies were available for Public Works, 

specifically, road repair. Our roads in Southern Humboldt have taken a beating from the last two years storms. 

Additionally, use by cannabis growers having semi trucks come in with their supplies have added to our road damage. 

There are good changes coming with permitting grows and such. I only hope there is balance in that some of those 

fees farmers pay will go towards the roads that have been damaged. Until those monies come in to help our county 

with such expenses, I have another question. County Staffing was appropriated 6 million. Please correct me if I am 

wrong with these numbers and where those monies go. I am learning as I go. I understand that our Sheriff's 

Department has 10-11 openings for Deputy Sheriffs that have been funded since last year, though not filled. I also 

understand that the Measure Z funds for these positions  are rolled over to this year budget. I, more than most, want to 

see our Sheriff Office fully staffed. I date myself by knowing the time when our Peace Officers lived locally. I am 

actively looking for the best candidates to apply for these positions so that once again we have Deputies living in our 

community. In the meanwhile, can some of that money be appropriated to fix our roads and fund our SHARC request? 

Thank you for your listening ear. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Patricia Rae, 

So. Hum. Emergency Preparedness Team. Chair (SHEPT) 

So. Hum. Amateur Radio Club, Vice President  (SHARC) 

 

POB 2178 

Redway, CA  95560 

 

patte_ca@hotmail.com 

 

cc: Estelle Fennell, 2nd District Supervisor  

 

mailto:patte_ca@hotmail.com


 

 

 

 

 























Subject: Letter of Support for Measure Z Funding for the City of Eureka/Eureka Police Department  
  
March 19, 2019 
 
Humboldt County Citizen's Advisory Committee on Measure Z Expenditures 
c/o County Administrative Office 
825 Fifth Street, Room 112 
Eureka, CA 95501 
 
 
Dear Members of the Measure Z Citizens Advisory Committee, 
 
As the founder of the Betty Kwan Chinn Homeless Foundation, I support  
Measure Z funding for the Eureka Police Department.  With this funding,  
that department works  in partnership with Department of Health and  
Human Services and the Mobile Intervention Services Team.  Positions  
funded include a Mobile Intervention Services Officer and a  Homeless  
Liaison.  This funding also supports The Community Access Project for  
Eureka which partners  with organizations who work directly with  
houseless, low-income and disadvantaged members of the community. I  
strongly support the continuance of the Project UPLIFT and Pathway to  
Pay Day programs which provide valuable services to the homeless  
population by guiding houseless members in our community through a  
series of resources and supportive programming to provide them with the  
tools to reclaim independence, dignity and employment.  Both Project  
UPLIFT and the Pathway to Pay Day programs work directly with, and  
through, the Betty Kwan Chinn Day Center. 
 
The Betty Kwan Chinn Homeless Foundation Board members join me in  
recognizing  the importance of these programs to our community, and we  
all urge your support of  these programs by funding their Measure Z  
proposal. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Betty K Chinn 
Founder 
Betty Kwan Chinn Homeless Foundation  
 
 
--  
"Betty Chinn found both her voice and her mission: aiding those without shelter on our own shores. 
Every day, starting before dawn, she loads up a truck and provides meals to the homeless as an 
expression of gratitude to the Nation that welcomed her. The United States honors Betty Kwan Chinn 
for renewing America's promise by serving those in need." 
       - President Barack Obama 
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To: Citizens’ Advisory Committee on Measure Z Expenditures 
Attention: Glenn Ziemer, Vice Chair   
Re: EPD Request  
 
Dear Mr. Ziemer,  
 
I am writing this letter in support of the Eureka Police Department’s request for Measure Z funding. Eureka Main Street is 
California’s largest Main Street community with 49 blocks of commercial and residential uses. We also have about 90% 
of all social service programs within, or on the fringe of, our District.  
 
As the director I know that what happens in Humboldt County impacts not only Eureka, but directly affects our ability to 
maintain and enhance a thriving, visitor serving, destination. One that provides opportunities to explore our diversity from 
Victorian architecture, live theater, mural walks, and outdoor events, to mariculture, kayaking, rowing and sailing, and 
bay tours on the Madaket. One that is supported by professional services, restaurants, retailers, grocers, entrepreneurs, 
artists and galleries, as well as hotels, etc. Measure Z funding is predicated upon sales tax revenue, therefore it is critical 
that our District stay healthy in order to increase those revenues. 
 
We have been very encouraged at the creative, and proactive ways in which the City’s Community Services and Police 
Departments have developed programs to address the social and criminal issues that are tied to homelessness, 
drugs/alcohol abuse, and mental health problems that overwhelm our wonderful City. Measure Z funding is necessary, 
and critical for our police department to continue the operation of these services and programs. UPLIFT, MIST, CSET, 
are proving to be very effective at helping get those on the streets connected with support services. The recent launch of 
the Co-Pilot program through Community Services is a one-on-one partnering of a citizen volunteer with an individual 
seeking support. Together they create a bond that will hopefully, in time, lead that person to a quality of life that is 
productive. 
 
This is certainly the time to continue investing Measure Z funding in programs such as these, because they are 
demonstrating, in a short period, successes that are measurable. It seems the combination is very effective. I see a positive 
difference with the work CSET is doing along our waterfront trail, especially between Samoa Bridge, the Boardwalk, and 
Del Norte Street. We have observed a marked increase in community members out walking dogs, riding bikes with their 
children, groups training for runs, etc. These are all activities that sustain a healthy community and improve the quality of 
lives for everyone. 
 
Thank you in advance, for considering, and supporting, EPD’s request for Measure Z funds. It is my hope you will fund 
them at the full level they have requested. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Charlotte T. McDonald 
Executive Director 
  

http://www.eurekamainstreet.org/
http://www.eurekamainstreet.org/








   
   
  
  

T I MBER HERITAGE ASSOCIATION 
    P.O. Box 6399, Eureka, California 95502 

A Public Benefit 501 (c) (3) Nonprofit Corporation                           www.timberheritage.org 
 
Board of Directors 
Pete Johnston, Interim President 
Bernie Christen, Vice-President 
David Young, Secretary 
Michael Kellogg, Treasurer 
Richard Fridley 
Ron Fritzsche 
Barbara Groom 
Dan Hauser 
Chet Ogan 
Pete Oringer 
Renee Ross 
Bruce L. Seivertson, Community 
   Outreach Liaison 
 
Planning Committee 
Bernie Christen 
Michele Fell-Casale 
Ron Fritzsche 
Jennifer Johnston  
Pete Johnston   
Michael Kellogg 
Pete Oringer 
Kathe Robinson 
Rod Robinson 
Renee Ross 
Bruce L. Seivertson 
Michelle D. Sievertson 
Chris Warner-Young 
David Young 
 

Dear Citizens’ Advisory Committee on Measure Z, 

As the Timber Heritage Association (THA) Community Outreach 
Liaison, it gives me great pleasure to write letter supporting the Eureka 
Police Department’s Community Enhancement Safety Team’s (CEST) 
request for Measure Z Funds. As THA Past-President and one that walks 
as often as possible, I can assure that I am aware of the good work that 
CEST has been doing to enhance the Humboldt Bay cultural and physical 
environment for residents and tourists alike. Their clean-up (literally tons 
of trash each month) and enforcement work along the waterfront trail, in 
Cooper Gulch, next to the railroad right-of-way (ROW), in Oldtown, and 
other Eureka locales, has made a significant difference to the community. 
They also assist the homeless population by helping them find housing 
solutions. Within their grant request are support funds for a Homeless 
Services Program supervisor, a homeless outreach worker, a homeless 
liaison, and funds for detox, emergency shelter, housing, and 
transportation along with monies for a police officer and waterfront parks 
ranger. These individuals and services are needed to continue CEST’s 
good work.  

An example of their community involvement was witnessed by about 
600 THA speeder riders and THA volunteers last September 23rd. THA 
was doing a Speeder Run on that day in conjunction with a City of 
Eureka trail Grand Opening. CEST members were there doing their jobs, 
including interacting with the public and cleaning up trash; the result was 
an enhanced rider experience. In return, when CEST has needed a little 
extra assistance with trash removal along the ROW, THA volunteers join 
them and offer the THA Hyrailer (a pick-up that drives on the tracks) to 
load extra debris. CEST is an essential and unique addition to the 
Humboldt Bay locale and one that deserves the Citizens’ Advisor 
Committee on Measure Z support. I encourage you to send the CEST 
grant request along to the Humboldt Board of Supervisors with your 
stamp of approval. Thank you. 

Cheers, Bruce 

Bruce L. Seivertson, PhD 
THA Community Outreach Liaison 
1438 7th Street, Eureka, California 95501 

  

 







HCFCA Proposed budget for 19-20   2/22/19 17:00 

Items deleted 2018-19      Amount 

 HBF training improvements    250,000 

 Fixed training facility (Eel River Valley)    319,600 

Undeletable items 

 Planning         91,000 

 Dispatch        87,620 

 Out of district responce-299    252,855 

        1,001,075 

Items for 2019-20 

 PPE- Structure, 45 sets @ 2377.79per   107,500. 

 PPE- Wildland, 61 sets @974.61per   59,500. 

 Shelters, 25 @388.L     9700. 

 SCBA, 97 @ 4488.26     435,362. 

 Bottles, 138 @792.60+ 1 60min    111,000. 

  Radios       575,619. 

 Hose,  520 various size and lengths @   67,035. 

        1,365,716. 

 

       Total: 2,366,794. 





























































         March 20, 2019 

 

 

Dear Citizens’ Advisory Committee on Measure Z Expenditures: 
 
The Humboldt County Library is a neighborhood focal point and public gathering space. The 
programs, resources, and spaces the library provides for people reinforces its role as a 
community anchor. 

As a free and open institution the library also serves local citizens who face a wide range of 
challenges. Lack of affordable housing, employment opportunities, healthcare, counseling, and 
other needed services are some obstacles. Without many options, these citizens often turn to 
the library for help.  

Public safety is of paramount importance to the Humboldt County Library community. Library 
staff and volunteers face daily safety challenges at the library. Many of our guests struggle with 
mental health and addiction. At times, these library patrons can be confrontational. Library 
staff and security are often targets for verbal harassment.  

Library administration understands that building relationships with at-risk populations is key to 
providing access for all. We are working with local agencies and community organizations to 
help create a safer, more comfortable library environment for everyone, including those who 
have experienced significant hardships. 

During the past year Measure Z has funded a security guard position for the Eureka Library. We 
are extremely grateful for this. The guard has helped make the library experience more positive 
for all concerned. Library stakeholders have seen a reduction in antagonistic patron behaviors. 
Funding for additional security personnel will improve our ability to handle more of our issues 
in house and contribute to a more welcoming climate for library all guests.  

Thank you for your consideration, 

 

 
 
Chris Cooper, Assistant Director 
Humboldt County Library 
1313 3rd St 
Eureka CA 95501 
 

 



March 31, 2019 

 

Humboldt County Board of Supervisors 

Measure Z Committee Members 

Dear Community Leaders, 

 

As a member of the Board of Directors of the Humboldt Library Foundation I am writing to support the 
request for the Measure Z funding of a second security guard for the Humboldt County Main Library. 
The main library hosts many special programs aimed at both children and adults and serves as a venue 
for many community meetings. As a public institution, it is free and open to all members of the 
community. 

Unfortunately, the unlimited public access to the library has caused it to become a de facto homeless 
day shelter. Meetings and quiet reading and research are frequently disrupted by such people, requiring 
Eureka Police Department intervention, often several times each week, despite the presence and efforts 
of a security guard. Library staff report that this Measure Z funded security guard has helped greatly in 
allaying the misbehaviors and threats posed by the indigent population and has increased a sense of 
safety for both patrons and employees. It is believed that a second guard will further improve the 
situation and reduce the need for EPD intervention. 

I also strongly endorse the City of Eureka’s One-time funding request for improvements to the Clara May 
Berry Park, located immediately to the north of the Library main entrance. This park, originally intended 
to be a playground for children, has become an attractive site for illegal drug transactions and use as 
well as the display of behaviors and often shouted foul language totally unsuited for children. The 
requested funds will remove existing equipment, upgrade the facilities and install a gated fence which 
will be opened and closed by Library staff during hours of operation. This will help make the space a 
good deal safer for children and families to use, and again reduce calls to the EPD. 

Both these projects will ensure a safer, more comfortable environment for the Library, its employees 
and patrons, as well as decreasing calls to the Police Department. 

Thank you for helping make our community safer place. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Richard J. Todoroff 

1117 Burlwood Lane 

Arcata, Ca  95521 





















 

Eureka  
Rescue Mission 

“Rebuilding broken lives…..one life at a time” 
Family Shelter - Homeless Guest Services - New Life Discipleship Program 

Thrift Store: 1031 Broadway Eureka, CA 95501 (707) 443-2523 

 

March 14, 2019 
 
 
 
To whom it may concern, 
  
I am writing this letter in support of the Eureka Police Department’s application for Measure Z funding.  The 
Eureka Police Department’s Community Safety Enhancement Team (CSET), which is partnered with DHHS 
MIST, provides an invaluable service in addressing issues surrounding the city’s homeless population.  Not 
only has CSET helped to reduce the negative impacts of the homeless in the community, but they have also 
strived to address the underlying causes of homelessness with the goal of improving the lives of those who 
are without a home.  The Eureka Rescue Mission considers CSET a valuable partner and together we strive 
to make the City of Eureka a better place.   
 
Our partnership has been priceless and I am very grateful for the Eureka Police Department’s Community 
Safety Enhancement Team.  My hope is that funding will be granted for this very important asset to the 
Eureka Rescue Mission and our community as a whole. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Bryan Hall Sr. 
Executive Director 
Eureka Rescue Mission 
 



March 20, 2019

Six Rivers Rehab & Sports Medicine

550 Hwy 96

Willow Creek, Ca.  95573

 

Citizens Advisory Committee on Measure Z

County Administrative Office

825 5th Street

Eureka, CA  95501

Dear Citizens Advisory Committee,

I am writing to request continued Measure Z funding for the K’ima:w Medical Center (KMC) 

Ambulance Services. 

The Hoopa Valley Tribe has provided life-saving ambulance services through K’ima:w Medical Center 

(KMC) for at least two decades to our community. We are located in a remote area where the nearest 

hospital is between 39 miles (Willow Creek) and 83 miles (Somes Bar). The KMC Ambulance Service 

provides the only basic and advanced life support emergency service in our area. This service is critical for 

the safety and health of our community.

  

KMC has worked effectively to ensure that their vast rural and remote service area is continuously covered 

by two paramedic ambulances.  It’s my understanding that the Hoopa Valley Tribe and KMC could not bear 

the financial burden solely without Measure Z funds.  

As a community member I have enjoyed the security of a steadfast ambulance service these many years. I 

look forward to continued support from the Measure Z funds. Please feel free to contact me for further input. 

Sincerely, 

Vicki Baugh,  Administrative Assistant

CC:  





Sent: Friday, March 15, 2019 6:37 PM 
Subject: Measure Z funding for Southern Trinity Area Rescue 
 
To whom it may concern, Greetings. 
 
As Humboldt County residents, one of us a volunteer for Southern Trinity Area Rescue (STAR) for many 
years, we want you to know how much your support and funding for this organization is appreciated. 
 
STAR has now served this remote corner of both Humboldt and Trinity counties for 40 years, through 
many changes in our counties and communities. They have provided an invaluable link in EMS service by 
providing quicker response times with knowledge of the area when time is crucial and locations hard to 
pin down. Many residents, visitors to Ruth Lake or the National Forest, or just people driving through on 
Highway 36, have been served in ways both large and small when tragedy strikes, from motor vehicle 
accidents to heart attacks, bee stings to boat accidents at Ruth Lake. 
 
Many years ago when our son was in a vehicle hit head on by a drunk driver, it was the STAR ambulance 
and volunteers who got him to St. Joseph’s Hospital for emergency surgery. We were in town when we 
got the call and met them at the hospital. Had we had to rely on an ambulance from town it would have 
added another hour to the response time and the resulting difficulty that would have brought to 
repairing his injuries. Needless to say, we love that STAR is here. 
 
These days, many of the original volunteers have moved on or are in their 60s and 70s. Luckily, with the 
training STAR offers we have been able to add new people over time, but of the many trained, few are 
still around, but all these volunteers are incredibly dedicated. Even so, dedication can only go so far, and 
the security to the community knowing we have constant crew on weekends is incalculable. 
 
As a volunteer dispatcher, my relief is also considerable. A volunteer for over 20 years, it has only been 
in the past few years that we have suffered so greatly that we wouldn’t know who our weekend crew 
would be, or even if we would have one, until we go on call. Sometimes we would change crews three 
times (or more!) over a weekend to accommodate everyone’s schedules. It is hard, as a volunteer with a 
family and regular job, to be able to volunteer both one night a week and also on weekends, but as best 
they could our EMTs were doing it. Then Measure Z came along. Thanks to the generosity of the 
taxpayers of Humboldt County and the commitee that chose Southern Trinity Area Rescue as a Measure 
Z fund recipient we have two EMTs to staff our ambulance from 5:00pm Friday night through to 8:30am 
Monday morning. They have been competent and invaluable time and time again in times of need. The 
security this brings and service it provides to those who are in our area when they need help is 
appreciated beyond words. 
 
Thank you for funding this incredible resource and we hope you will keep STAR in consideration for 
continued funding in the future. 
 
In gratitude, 
 
Dennis & Dottie Simmons 
42295 State Hwy. 36 
Bridgeville, Ca 95526 
 
 





















SOUTH BAY 
UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT 

6077 LOMA AVENUE • EUREKA, CA 95503 
707.476.8549 FAX: 707.476.8968 

Letter of Partnership and Support 

Humboldt County 
Citizens' Advisory Committee 
on Measure Z Expenditures 
c/o County Administrative Office 
825 Fifth Street, Room 112 
Eureka, CA 95501-1153 

Re: Letter of Partnership and Support for 
Measure Z Funding - School Resource Officer 

Dear Advisory Committee: 

February 18,2019 

SUPERINTENDENT 
Gary Storts 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Clay Carver 
Jacob Coan 
Ross Nash· 
Kelly Noga 
Gary Quintrell 

The South Bay Union Elementary School District is partnering with and supporting the request from Eureka 
City Schools for Measure Z funds to hire a School Resource Officer (SRO) through the Humboldt County 
Sheriff's Office. The SRO would provide support and assistance to Eureka City Schools, Cutten School 
District, South Bay School District, Freshwater Elementary School, and Garfield Elementary School. 

It is my firm belief that there is no greater investment we can make then investing in our youth. A SRO would 
provide an added key component in enhancing our Safe Schools Programs. Without question, our students, 
their families, as well as the surrounding community of the greater Eureka area would benefit from a SRO. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me by phone at (707) 267-917 4 or by email at 
gstorts@southbayusd.org. 

??r~ 
Gary Storts 
Superintendent, South Bay Union Elementary School District 

PINE HILL SCHOOL 
5230 Vance Avenue, Eureka, CA 95503 

707.443.4596 • Fax707.443.1312 
www.pinehillschool.org 

SOUTH BAY CHARTER SCHOOL 
6077 Loma Avenue, Eureka, CA 95503 

707.443.4828 • Fax 707.444.3690 
www.southbayschool.org 

SOUTH BAY SCHOOL 
6077 Lorna Avenue, Eureka, CA 95503 

707.443.4828 • Fax 707.444.3690 
www.southbayschool.org 



Cutten School District 
4182 Walnut Drive 

Eureka, California 95503 
(707) 441-3900 • Fax: (707) 441-3906 

letter of Partnership and Support 

Humboldt County , 
Citizen$' Advisory Committee 
on Measure Z Expenditures 
c/o County Administrative Office 
825 Fifth Street, Room 112 
Eureka, CA 95501-1153 

February 15, 2019 

Re: Letter of Partnership and Support for 
Measure Z Funding -School Resource Officer 

Dear Advisory Committee: 

SUPERINTENDENT/PRJNCIML 

Sue lw:t 

Cutten School District is partnering in and supporting the request from Eureka City 
Schools for Measure Z funds to hire a School Resource Officer (SRO) through the 
Humboldt County Sheriffs Office. The SRO would provide support and assistance to 
Eureka City Schools, Cutten School District, South Bay School District, Freshwater 
Elementary School, and Garfield Elementary School. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 707 441-3930. 

Sincerely, 

Susan lvey 
Cutten School Dist · t 
Superintendent 

CUTTEN SCHOOL 
4182 Walnut DTit~e1 E~tnka, CA 95503 
Ph: (707) 441-3900 • FAX: (707) 441-3906 

CALIFORNIA 

DISTINGUISHED ScHooLS 

RIDGEWOOD SCHOOL 
2060 Ridgewood DrWe, E~<reka, CA 95503 
Ph: (707) 441-3930 • FAX: (707) 441-3933 



----------------------------------- FRESHWATER 
SUPERINTENDENT Sl TALTY 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES: 
REBECCA BAUGH 
MICHELLE COLLINS 
AUDREY D!EKER 
GREG HALL 
GRETCHEN MILLER '-t 

75 GREENWOOD HEIGHTS DR 
EUREKA. CA 95503-9569 

p (707) 442-2969 
F (707) 442-9527 

WWW.FRESHVYATERSD.ORG 

----------- ELEMENTARY AND CHARTER MIDDLE SCHOOL-- -------

Letter of Partnership and Support 

Humboldt County 
Citizens' Advisory Committee 
on Measure Z Expenditures 
c/o County Administrative Office 
825 Fifth Street, Room 112 
Eureka, CA 95501-1153 

February 18, 2019 

Re: Letter of Partnership and Support for 
Measure Z Funding - School Resource Officer 

Dear Advisory Committee: 

Freshwater School District is partnering in and supporting the request from Eureka City 
Schools for Measure Z funds to hire a School Resource Officer (SRO) through the 
Humboldt County Sheriffs Office. The SRO would provide support and assistance to 
Eureka City Schools, Cutten School District, South Bay School District, Freshwater 
Elementary School, and Garfield Elementary School. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 442-2969. 

Sincerely, 

?in/""-/r Tdftr 
Si Talty 
Superintendent/Principal 
Freshwater School District 

































































































To the members of the Measure Z advisory committee, 
 
Thank you, for your public service to our county, not an easy task allocating such a 
limited amount of Z funds. 
 
I am writing to support Public Works request for 3 million to repair our county 
roads, I know that this amount will be reduced to less than what we would like to 
see allocated but hopefully the roads will receive 2 million for needed repairs to 
resurface our roads. 
 
I along with many others in our communities appreciate the Z money that has been 
allocated to the roads in the past, the overlays that were applied the past three years 
have been a resounding success and the recent storms have shown how effective 
this practice is. Because of the recent storms, the areas that were not overlaid have 
suffered major damage and what will cost several times more to repair than what it 
would have cost a couple of years ago. 
I can speak for many residents who drive the Wildcat from Ferndale to Ettersburg 
and Bull Creek, that we are in dire need of Z monies to improve the surface of our 
roads. 
Sections of the Mattole School bus route are riddled with pot holes, please for our 
children who are learning to drive, the sick that need to travel the roads for medical 
care, livestock industry, law enforcement, fire and other services please allocate at 
least 2 million to repair the county roads in the five districts of Humboldt county. 
Keep in mind how critical good roads will be if we ever have the fire events like the 
ones in Santa Rosa, Redwood Valley, Redding, Paradise and other areas hit by the 
recent firestorms in California. 
 
Thank you, for your consideration, 
 
 
Sonny Anderson 
Petrolia, CA 95558 





March 20, 2019

Vicki Baugh

PO Box 533

Willow Creek, Ca.  95573

Citizens Advisory Committee on Measure Z

County Administrative Office

825 5th Street

Eureka, Ca.  95501

Dear Citizens Advisory Committee,

     I am writing to request continued Measure Z for the K’ima”w Medical 

Center Ambulance Service.

     We live in such a rural area that without their services, our community 

would take a hard hit having to wait on an ambulance from Arcata which is 

35-40 minutes away.  I know this first hand because my dad required an 

ambulance for a heart condition.  Our ambulance service was there within 6 

minutes and had him at the hospital in record time.  Per my dads doctor if he 

had been 15-20 minutes later he probably would not have survived.  That 

would have been the difference of waiting on an ambulance from Arcata.   I 

am so greatful for our ambulance service and it would be devastating to our 

community to lose this service.

    Please continue to support our K’ima:w Medical Center ambulance 

services.

Sincerely,

Vicki Baugh
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